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PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

By Richard Kelly  
 

  . 
In this issue of the REVEALER you will find a full report re-

garding our annual meeting held at Balpex.  The ÉPA members 

made an impressive showing at the show and won numerous 

awards.  Although no new members where signed up during 

the show many current members stopped by to say hello.  The 

Annual General Meeting was held on Saturday and 14 mem-

bers where present. 

  

During the AGM a lively discussion was held on how to gener-

ate new members. A review of the current support given to 

clubs and youth groups was given.  It was emphasized that our 

contributions for youth groups was not limited and group or 

individual may ask for stamps and material.  For example we 

are happy to send packets to groups such as VFWs, Knights of 

Columbus, seniors, etc.   

mailto:brian.warren2@upcmail.ie
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SECRETARYôS REPORT 
 

New Members 
 

2856 Fricken, Michael, 6801 Giself Dr NE, Albuquerque, NM 87109-3799 
 

 

 

Change of Address 

1894  Schuster, Jeff, 628 Skydale, El Paso,TX 79912 

2694  Evans, Patrick M, 15D, Glebe House GardensðEmmet Square, Clonakilty,   

           Co. Cork, Ireland 

2479  Schaaf, Dr. Joachim, Koelner Straße 16a, 64293 Darmstadt, Germany 

 

 

New Email Addresses 

If you have recently gotten a PC, changed your email address, or if the address below is 

not correct, please send a message to Barney Clancy, EPA Treasurer at: bclanz@aol.com 

2856  Fricken, Michael, michaelfricken@msn,com 

 

Bad Email AddressesðNon-operational 

2781 Kane, Philip pkane@ireland.com 

Membership Status 

 
Members as of  May 1, 2013                         361            

New Members                                               1 

Reinstatements                                                   0 

Deceased                                                             0 

Resignations                                         0 

Drop for Non Payment                                       0 

Adjustment                                                         2 

Membership as of May 1, 2013                      364 

Life members of unknown status                      12 

Complimentary mailings                                   22 

Total Mailings                                                  398                                                          

Presidentôs Message continued 
 

One area we all can work on to expand membership is to share our passion with others.  As we interact with friends we 

can determine if someone might have an interest in an allied area such as history, folklore or really any subject (topical 

collector), that we could use to introduce them to stamp collecting.  

  

I am happy to announce that Bob Kemper has agreed to become our new Auction Manager.  Bob's bio appears in this 

issue.  A hearty thank you to Bill O'Conner for his 7 years of service as Auction Manager.  Bill filled a big void upon 

the death of Joe Foley and we are all in Bill's debt. 

  

Next year's annual meeting will be held at Sescal.  The dates are in the announcement.  We are looking for suggestions 

for sites for future meetings.  We need a local volunteer to help with the logistics.  Please let me know your thoughts.  
 

 

A great way to support our wonderful hobby is to join groups. The American Philatelic Society is con-

ducting a membership drive.  If you are not yet a member, please consider joining.  There are great 

benefits such as receiving their award-winning journal and the opportunity to buy stamps from their 

online store.  Visit www.stamps.org for more information. 

Annual membership dues are due this month.  
 

For convenience you may pay your dues using Paypal.   
Pleases add $1 to the dues to offset the fees Paypal charges.   

Send your payment to the following email address: bclanz@aol.com 
 

Otherwise, please use the enclosed envelope to mail your payment. 
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Raven Stamps 
 

12C Washington St. West, Cork, Ire-

land 
 

For all your Irish Stamp requirements 

 
 

Tel + 353 21 4271750,   

Fax + 353 21 4271779 

 
 

Website www.ravenstamps.com 

While in Ireland I usually stop in at used book stores looking for 

books that have to do with the history of the troubles and at times I 

come across books that have to do with the stamps and/or postal 

history of Ireland.  I recently came across 2 different books, the 

first edition of the Hibernian catalog printed in 1972 which was the 

50th anniversary of the Irish Postage Stamp.  The price is $13.50 

which includes postage sent within the USA.   Also, 'A Story of the 

Ballymaclinton Village 1908-1910" by George Ithell.  This 84 page 

book published in 1982 is about the postcards and cancellations of 

this village.  Ballymaclinton was an Irish Village built in London in 

the area of Shepards Bush, which was part of The Franco - Brit-

ish Exhibition.  The postmark was used for only 227 days.  If you 

would like to  know more about Ballymaclinton I would advise you 

to do a Google search.  On eBay you can usually find a selection of 

postcards.   The Ballymaclinton book is $17.75 which includes 

postage within the USA.  Submitted by Tim OôShea 

Why Postage Due? 
By Hans Bergdolt, Denmark 

Here is a pretty picture postcard from my collection of Ireland and its intriguing "secondary" area Postage Due.  

At first look just an ordinary postcard. But let's look at it in detail. The back of the card shows a normal cds from 

the post office Bray, County Wicklow, dated 3 August 1923 and a postage due postmark 1D
 with the number 72. 

This is the number of Bray (according to the alphabetical numbering in Ireland since 1844). The PPC was sent 

within Ireland, but was charged in Dublin with a British postage due stamp POSTAGE DUE/1d/ONE PENNY. 

The date falls into Ireland's so-called philatelic Transition Period from 1922 to about 1925, when Ireland was al-

ready a Free State, but had not issued its own postage due stamps. 

At second look the postage due stamp seems unnecessary. The normal rate for a PPC within Ireland was 11/2d 

(pence) since 1922. A stamp of this value was used, so why the postage due? 

Our third look goes to the front and reveals a concertina fold! All right, of course such a thick PPC is treated as a 

letter. The fee for a letter was 2d. So according to the former regulations the loss of 1/2d was doubled and 1d was 

collected from the addressee. 

The fourth look, however, shows an almost hidden inscription on the back. It reads: SHAPE PASSED BY THE 

G.P.O. FOR PRINTED PAPER POSTAGE RATE. So the General Post Office Dublin had approved the treat-

ment of these PPCs at the normal rate in spite of the zigzag fold. So again, why the postage due? 

Finally, at the fifth look everything becomes clear. Another imprint on the back of the card reads: Only Name and 

Address of Sender Allowed. If any other writing, Letter Postage is required. And since the sender, maybe a 

"little Irishman" as pictured, had left a text on the left hand part of the PPC, the card was liable to the letter rate as 

stated. So the postage due as calculated above was correct. 

On the other hand the confusion of the sender is understandable as the available space is obviously meant for a 

short message. That is against the regular opinion of the time that private communications should be sent in private, 

i.e. in a closed envelope. 

For postage rates, see: Otto Jung, Postal Stationery of Ireland, 2012. 
Translation: R. Lutticken 
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Regular Public Auctions 

In Dublin  

Please write or call for a copy  

of the next catalog 

Want lists serviced.  

Expertization service. 

Literature list sent on request. 

MacDonnell Whyte Ltd. 

102 Leinster Road Dublin 6 Ireland 

Tel: +353 1 4977449 Fax: +353 1 4977440 

Email: mdwltd@eircom.net 

IF YOU COLLECT IRELAND  

Send for your 

FREE 2013 PRICE LIST covering all issues  

from 1922-2012 

For SPECIALISED MATERIAL  

including Postal History,  

request my next 

MAIL SALE LIST  

 

A.R.BALLARD  

PO BOX 780, LONDON SE13 5QA, UK 

Email: arballard@hotmail.co.uk  

New EPA Auction/Trading Post Manager - Bob Kemper 

 
After 7 years as your hard working Auction/Trading Post Manager, Bill O'Connor has asked for a much deserved rest.  

As such, I have volunteered to take over that position starting with Auction #174 that will appear in the Winter 2013 Re-

vealer. 

 

As your new Auction/Trading Post Manager, I have been asked to share a little of my background with our members.  

My interest in Irish philately began in the late 1970's. I had been a collector of both U.S. and worldwide stamps since 

being introduced to stamps by my father when I was a teenager growing up in Idaho.  While my interest in stamps took a 

break while I attended college and started my working career, I resumed my collecting in the mid 1970's.  Shortly there-

after, I purchased my first Irish collection and my interest in Ireland had begun.  While acquiring items for both my U.S. 

and Irish collections from various dealers whom I met a stamp shows, I developed an interest in doing more.  One thing 

led to another, and in 1981 I started BBK Philatelics, specializing in offering U.S. and Irish philatelic material to collec-

tors at various trade shows on the West Coast and through mail order.  I continued to operate BBK Philatelics as a part- 

time business out of my home in Southern California through 1993.  During that period I purchased the entire holdings 

of a major Irish dealer from Maryland and also acquired the extensive Irish collection of long time ÉPA member Richard 

Swords.  Over the years that I was in business, I regularly attended ÉPA meetings held at the various West Coast phila-

telic shows and BBK Philatelics sponsored a major award for the best Irish exhibit at SESCAL for several years. ÉPA 

members, Bob Benninghoff and Pat Stilwell Walker, were both winners of Waterford bowls that we awarded. 

 

Despite shutting down my business in 1993, my interest in Irish material remains.  Over the 30+ years that I have been 

an ÉPA member, I have met many ÉPA members, including too many that are no longer with us, and have always en-

joyed my contact with the ÉPA.  When I saw that Bill O'Connor wanted to take a break as Auction Manager, I thought 

that that might be something that I could take on to help support the ÉPA now that I am retired.  While unrelated to Irish 

philately, I am 69 years old, a Chemical Engineer by degree and worked 43 years within the Petroleum and Natural Gas 

industries in various positions.  I retired from Southern California Gas Company in 2010 where I was Manager of Plan-

ning & Project Development.  When not playing with stamps, I am a diehard ice hockey fan ( Los Angeles Kings), love 

watching most forms of auto racing, and enjoy travel throughout the world with my wife. 

 

As your new Auction/Trading Post Manager I look forward to meeting as many members as I can and encourage all ÉPA 

members to submit items for auction and to continue to support the auctions with active bidding.  I may be contacted by 

mail at Bob Kemper, 1301 Willow Bud Dr., Walnut CA 91789 or via phone at 626-826-0296. To avoid confusion with 

the ton of junk mail that gets into my regular email account, I have established a separate email account to handle all 

ÉPA related correspondence, including Auction bidding.  That email address is "EPA-Auction@roadrunner.com".  

Please feel free to correspond with me at any time at that address. 
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Tim OôShea Wins the Clark Award 
by Raymond H. Murphy 

The ÉPA offers several awards to recognize members. The John J. Clark Award is to honor an ÉPA member who has 

done an outstanding service for the organization. Tim OôShea has served as Special Offers project manager and has been 

responsible for obtaining, storing, and selling our stock of books and pamphlets to members. In addition, he has sought 

out newer publications from Europe and physically brought them to the US to reduce costs to members. A plaque was 

presented at the Annual General Meeting. 
 

The Thomas Edwin Field Award for outstanding contribution to Irish philately and the Vincent A. Linnell Award for the 

best Revealer article were not presented this year. Our thanks to those members who participated in the selection. 

Left: a good picture of our  

President, Rich Kelly with 

Dave Brennan and Tim OôShea 

at the end. 

 

Right: A happy hour after the show 

closed for the day.   From left to 

right: Tim OôShea, John Sharkey, 

Rich Kelly, Dave Brennan,  and 

Paul Bento. 

Barney Clancy discussing his fascinating 

propaganda labels and items.  

Pat Murphy, Barney Clancy,  

and Liam Malone. 

Several members and spouses at the 

Thursday dinner, we do have fun!  

Notice a Guinness front and center! 

A good gathering of members for lively 

discussion at the annual general meeting. 

Tim OôShea being presented the  

Clark Award from Ray Murphy (left) 

and President Rich Kelly (right). 

A hallmark of the ÉPA ensuring we 

have coverage at our show table. 
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Liam Malone:  

ñMany good deal-

ers  offered great 

Irish material. I 

search for unusual 

postage due items.  

This was mailed 

Jan. 16, 1852 to 

the East India Co., 

London from Coal 

Island, Dungannon 

in Co. Tyrone 

without postage so 

was handstruck 

with a numeral 2, 

rare in green ink, 

to show the post-

age due.ò 

Rich Kelly: ñEach stamp 

show is an adventure in 

itself and Balpex was no 

exception.  With a large 

selection of Irish postal 

history it was possible to 

find some interesting and 

inexpensive material to 

bring home this year.ò 

Kellyôs first cover is from 1951 Westport to Dublin with 2 

1/2 d postage applied.  The cover has label MP504 for com-

pulsory registration with the notation "suspected to contain 

coin"  on the reverse. A Westport registry label and blue 

crayon crosses have been added.  Four 2d postage due stamps 

cancelled Dublin satisfy the registration fee and penalty. 

Kellyôs second cover is a registered cover from 1960 Ennis to Dub-

lin with the INIS O.A. & B.T. hand stamp. O.A. & B.T. is the 

Gaelic abbreviation for "Oifig Airgead agus Banc Taisce" roughly 

translated to "Money Office and Savings Bank".  M.O & S.B. can-

cels are more common.  Inis may be the only office that used the 

Gaelic abbreviation. 

Ray Murphy: "Wonderful show as usual. Outstanding exhibits, and dealers with all sorts 

of goodies."  Found an Official Irish Letter Bill from Dublin to Boston dated 14 Septem-

ber 1926.  forwarding seven bags of mail on the RMS Homeric, one of the White Star 

Line ships.  The ship was a German prize-of-war, but was slower than its competitors, 

thus the mail took 9 days to arrive in Boston. 

John Sharkey: ñI am always on the lookout for covers bearing the C1-C7 air-

mail series, which I feel is one of the most beautiful sets Ireland ever pro-

duced.  I picked this cover up at Balpex.  It is unusual to see three of these 

airmail stamps on the same cover and rarer still if they are paying the required 

rate. The airmail rate to the U.S. in 1955 was 1/3 for 1/2 ounce and one shil-

ling for each additional half ounce.  So the postage was overpaid by at least 

8d. Perhaps Mr. Peacock was a stamp collector.ò 

�5�R�E�H�U�W���%�H�Q�Q�L�Q�J�K�R�I�I�����³�0�D�Q�\���7�K�D�Q�N�V���W�R���R�X�U���(�[�K�L�E�L�W Chairperson 
Patricia Stillwell Walker for all her help and guidance with bringing 
the exhibit show together.  The best part of the EPA gathering at 
Baltimore was the numerous meetings and Chat about's that we 
had over four days. The exchange of ideas lead me to a new ex-
�K�L�E�L�W���L�G�H�D���µ�����������7�K�H Year of the Provisional Government of Ire-
�O�D�Q�G���¶���7�K�H���D�W�W�D�F�K�H�G post card was one of several items that I ac-
quired at  BALPEX . The card is addressed to Reading Pa. in the 
USA and is Postmarked Aug 28 1922. The traveler indicates that 
he  "Saw Michael Collins  (lying) in State at City Hall and today 
Monday his Funeral was the Greatest that I have ever witnessed. 


